Conservatives

Brimrod, Marland & Sudden Autumn/Winter 2018

COUNCILLOR **PATRICIA SULLIVAN** TO STAND IN MAY'S **LOCAL ELECTIONS**

I am delighted to have been selected as your candidate for Bamford Ward. I have served for eight years as your local Councillor and am looking forward to meeting up with you again, on the doorstep or at one of our many surgeries - details of which you can find below.

I look forward to continuing to work hard for you as part of your strong Conservative team.

Pat Sullivan



SUPPORTING LOCAL **EVENTS**

Councillor Sullivan said, "It's great to be able to join you at local events, like Bamford Chapel and St. George's garden parties, harvest festivals, the Scouts' plant sale, Ford Gardens, **Pegasus Court and Derrick Walker** coffee mornings and Bamford Chapel Film Club.

"We were especially pleased to see the very successful Film Club celebrate its first anniversary and glad that we were able to fund it through our Ward Funds. Well done to all those unsung heroes who work tirelessly for the community."



Angela has been working with Friends of Springfield Park and Council Officers to ensure that this beautiful park

is restored to its former glory. Pleased to report that the large climbing frame is now in use after being repaired.

PRINGFI

We're working with Friends of Springfield Park (FoSP) and officers to draw up an improvement plan. We were pleased to be able to fund upgrading of the mere pathway, resources for the miniature railway and heritage noticeboards to name but a few and are pushing now for further investment.

Councillor Angela Smith said, "We aim to bring the herbaceous borders back to their former glory, tidy up neglected areas - perhaps introducing some wildflower areas - and secure additional regular help from voluntary gardening groups, by working closely with FoSP and the Council."

Hand-delivered by volunteers who support our values



Contact your local Conservative team

Cllr Pat Sullivan

T 0161 7621 129 or 07967 985 240 **E** patricia.sullivan@rochdale.gov.uk

Cllr Jane Howard

T 07870 172 144

E jane.howard@rochdale.gov.uk

Cllr Angela Smith

T 07710 297 377

E angela.smith@rochdale.gov.uk



SURGERIES

We have regular surgeries where you can drop in with any issues of concern. Our **new**Oakenrod surgery has proved very popular and we are pleased to have been able to introduce this much-needed service for residents in that area.

Bamford Chapel – first Thursday in the month – 10.30am-11.30am

Brimrod Methodist Church – second Thursday in the month – 10am – 11am

The Bamford, Norden Road – first Monday in the month 6.30pm-7.30pm

St. George's Oakenrod – third Wednesday in the month 2pm-3pm

FROM AROUND THE WARD



Arranged assisted bin collections for elderly residents

- Funded a traffic survey at Roch Valley Way/Sandy Lane/Bury Road junction
- Funded speed surveys on Roch Valley Way
- Cleared several areas of flytipping on Roch Valley Way, Derrick Walker Court and Chadwick Street along with clearing back weed growth along numerous ginnels
- Successfully got the Ranger service reinstated to deal with weeds on houses backing onto Roch Valley
- Took action around a vacant house at Sudden causing issues for neighbours

- Continued to press for work to begin on High Birch School and ensure regular monitoring
- Paid for yellow lines on the Bent to prevent dangerous parking by Highfield Hospital
- Sorted broken streetlights, weed spraying and removal on pavements in various locations;
- Helped with adult care, dog fouling, noise nuisance, speeding issues and worked with the Police to organise speed operations in problem areas

Councillor Jane Howard said, "We are particularly pleased that after our intervention, the drains have been cleared in the area around St.Aidan's Close which will help prevent problems as the winter sets in."

HAVE YOUR SAY

Promoted by Patricia Sullivan on behalf of Bamford Conservatives, both of 22 Weythorne Drive, Birtle, BL9 7TX.

Printed by Bamford Print Ltd, Unit 5, Cowburn Street, Heywood OL10 2AJ.

Name			
Address			
	y complete t nt to being co		
Jou consei	nt to being co		

Please raise any issue or problem of concern you would like help with.

HOW CAN YOU HELP US?

- Becoming a member of your local Conservative party
- Delivering some leaflets no more than four per year
- ☐ Helping canvass with us?
- Displaying a notice in your window at election time?
- Consider standing for Council in Rochdale, Heywood or Middleton?

Your data will be used by Heywood & Middleton Conservative Association as part of our democratic engagement with electors. Where necessary, your data will be shared with the Conservative Party, our candidates and elected representatives. It will not be given or sold to anyone else. For more information please see our privacy notice available at www.conservativeteam.co.uk/privacy

